Public Safety and Justice
Virtual
Council Committee Meeting Minutes

Thursday, February 11, 2021
6:00 PM
Council Chambers Virtual

Members: Present: Absent; Commence: 6:00PM
Adjourn: 7:35PM

Pam Fernald, Chair X

Senayet Negusse X

Stanley Tombs X

Staff Coordinator: Jon Mattsen/Chief

Other Council Members Present. Clyde Hill, Peter Kwon

Other Staff Present: Evan Maxim, Mary Kate McGee, Bart Perman, David Reader, Gwen Voelpel, Tim
Ramsaur, Cindy Corsilles

. Call to Order
Chair Fernald called the meeting to order at 6:00PM

. Public Comment There was no public comment.

. Review of /2020 Minutes X Approval

Committee approved the meeting minutes as written.,

. Code Compliance Review X Discussion — Mary Kate gave a presentation of the Code Compliance
Program as it's currently implemented and to provide discussion ideas for
changes to the program. Evan Maxim explained the priority of responding to
code violations as public health and safety, environmental violations, and
community character consisting of trash/debris/yard waste. Committee members
would like to see more public outreach and education regarding code violations.

Discussion / Questions followed.

. RASKC Review-2020 X Discussion — Tim Ramsaur gave an update on 2020 services provided by
RASKC which includes adoptions, pet licenses, animal control response, and
shelter care. RASKC provides monthly reports with stats of call responses which
are prioritized into six categories, kennel statistics of intakes and outcomes, and
a breakdown of activities in SeaTac.

Discussion / Questions followed.

. Vehicle Thefts/Prowls X Discussion — Chief Mattsen gave a brief overview of stats for Vehicle Prowls
and TFA's (Theft from Automobiles) for 2018-2020. Jon explained that typically
motel/hotels and parks are targeted and this type of crime moves to different

areas of the City. Stats show numbers are down in 2020 due to Covid because




businesses are parks have been closed. Construction on S. 200t St. has also
lowered incidents.

Discussion / Questions followed.

7. Semi-Parking in the City X Discussion — Chief Mattsen discussed the issue of semi-trucks parking in
residential neighborhoods which typically occurs in the north end of SeaTac
around S 146™ to S 152™ St. off of Military Rd S. If trucks are occupied they are
contacted and usually compliant in moving. A better way to address the issue is
for residents to call the non-emergency number so response time can be
sooner.

Discussion / Questions followed.

Next Meeting: March 11, 2021 at 6:00PM.

Potential topics for next meeting: TBD

Adjourn Chair Fernald adjourned the meeting at 7:35PM.




